Minutes of Meeting of South Queensland Sabot Association Inc. held at 

Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba on 6th February 2001.
The President Dean Balcon opened the meeting at 7.40 p.m.

.

Present:
Gary Johns, Dean Balcon, Gordon Upham, Jim Howells, Bill Thorburn, Gordon Upham, Rod Smith. Ken Madge (late), Mark Dagge and Alan McClintock.

Apologies:
Peter Cavill, Wendy Allwood, Debbie Stoddart, Scott Stoddart, Susanne Ehrsam and Werner Ehrsam.

Minutes of Previous Meeting:


Moved: 
Gordon Upham                      Seconded:   Gary Johns

That the minutes of the December meeting, December Special Management meeting and January special meeting held at Frankston are a true and correct record of those meetings.        Approved.
Business Arising from Previous Meeting:

                        Nil

Correspondence Inwards:

1. Notice of Meeting ANSC A.G.M.

2. CLOG – Victorian Sabot Sailing Newsletter

3. Letter of Support from QYA re Grant Application

4. Quotation Zwart Printers for Sabot Book

5. Letter from SNSWSSA re Amendment to Rules of Measurement

6. Letter from Jupiters Casino Community Benefit Fund re Grant Application

7. Letter from RPYC re Council Package for Bay Titles

8. Letter from David Jorgensen re QYA Race Rules

9. Email from John Sheriff re River Titles

10. Email from RPYC re Notice of Race and Sailing Instructions for Bay Titles

11. Notice of Race 2001 River Classic

12. Email from RPYC re Bay Titles results

13. Account from Harrison Screen Printers for River/Bay Titles Penants

Correspondence Outwards:

1. Letter to QYA seeking support fro Grant

2. Email to ANSC seeking cost of Affiliation
3. Grant Application to Sports & Recreation, Queensland
4. Letter to RPYC advising Bay Titles appointment
5. Letter to NYRC advising River Titles appointment

6. Letter to HBSC re Bay Titles

7. Letter to KBSC re Bay Titles

8. Letter to BSS re River Titles

9. Letter to MYC re outstanding QYA Account

10. Memo to Club Secretaries and Delegates re River & Bay Titles

11. Letter to NYRC re Notice of Race & Sailing Instructions for River Titles

12. Submission to Protest Committee , Sabot Nationals Frankston Vic.

13. Email to RPYC re NOR & SI for Bay Titles

14. Letter of Thanks to Ambassador Motel

15. Letter to Harrison Screen Printing for penants

16. Email to RPYC re Measurement’

17. Letter to BSS with $248 from Open Day Grant

18. Letter to MYC re outstanding QYA Account

19. Letter to PCSC with $60 from TL3 Grant

20. Letter to QYA with $468 for payment of accounts from TL3 Grant

21. Letter to Gaming Machine Community Benefit Fund re Radio grant

22. Letter to Sport & Recreation Qld re Open Day Grant Finalization

23. Letter to Sport & recreation Qld re Tl3 Grant Finalization

24. Letter of Congratulations to Mitchell Cavill

25. Letter of Congratulations to Lucy Balcon

26. Grant Application to Jupiters Community Benefit Fund

27. Email to Steb Fisher Past secretary ANSC with proposed amendments for ANSC Constitution

Business arising from Correspondence:

Left till General Business.


Moved:
Gary Johns                                         Seconded:
Bill Thorburn

That the inward correspondence is adopted and the outward correspondence is endorsed.     Approved.
Treasurer’s Report:

                        A copy of the Treasurers report is attached. 


Current Account
$ 4,720.04


Fixed Account
$24,324.69


Total Balance
$29,044.73



Accounts for payment:

$39-15      
Gary Johns                                 Reimbursement – Stationery and Fuel

$396-00
Harrison Screenprinting           Penants – River & Bay Titles



$352-00  
QYA                                            TL3 – Grant Money – (BSC)

$116-00   
QYA                                            TL3 – Grant Money – (MYC)

$60-00    
Port Curtis Sailing Club            TL3 – Grant Money

$248-00
Brisbane Sail. Squad.                 Open Day Grant Money

$26-00 
Dept of Tourism Sport & Rec. Refund TL3 Grant Money unused

$1994-00
KBSC                                           Coaching – M Watson – Nationals

$43-20

Susanne Ehrsam                         Reimbursement – Gift for M Seymour

$80-00

A Stephens                                 Training Weekend – Nationals at RQYS

$50-00

ANSC                                           Affiliation Fee

$200-00
J. Webster                                   Nationals Accom. Subsidy – A Stephens

$200-00
C. Smith                                        Nationals Accom. Subsidy – M Watson

$100-00
G Upham                                       Subsidy – Transport Rubber Duck Nationals







Moved:
Gary Johns                                           Seconded:
Jim Howells

The accounts be approved for payment.         Approved.
Registrars Report:

As per attached.

57 Family Memberships. 86  Boats registered. 12 Clubs affiliated

  Measurers Report:

Nil 

General Business:

1.  Nationals – Results were tabled. Generally agreed a successful Regatta. Managers’ report to be tabled at next meeting.

2.  River Titles – Martin Watson has advised everything is in hand at NYRC. Ammendment to Sailing Instructions to be done prior to first race changing Starting Procedure to “5,4,1,Start” as proposed for the new Rule Book. Gordon Upham and Rod Smith to organize stamping. Bill Thorburn to tow duck.

3.  Bay Titles – Mark Dagge gave a report on behalf of RPYC. Club is well advanced in their preparations. Has requested Notice of race be available to be sent out as soon as possible. Gary Johns to look into. Asked if their club boats could race – advised only if measured and registered with SQSA. Queried payment RPYC received to host Bay Titles as they felt $250 inadequate. He is to lodge request in writing for SQSA consideration.

4.  SQSA Budget – To be discussed after River & Bay Titles.

5.  2001/2002 Nationals Accommodation – Gordon Upham advised that he felt the accommodation at Sans Soucci was extremely expensive ($160-00 per night) for the cabin size and facilities provided. This was confirmed by Dean Balcon and Jim Howells. Gordon has arranged alternative accommodation at Kurnell of 6 Cabins and 2 Units ( all that is available at this time) for anyone wanting them on a first in first served basis. It was agreed that unfortunately a block booking for everyone similar to Melbourne is impossible this year and it will be necessary for everyone to make their own arrangements.

6.   Grant Application – Gary Johns advised that the Grant Application for the new Rubber Duck had been unsuccessful in the recent round of Funding. A new Grant Application has been resubmitted. 

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.

Next meeting – Tuesday 6th  March at the Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba at 7.30 p.m.

Confirmed……………………………………….   Date………………………………..

